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the catastrophic criteria established under this section, the beginning date of the catastrophic 

injury or illness, a description of the injury or illness, and a prognosis for recovery and the 

anticipated date that the recipient employee will be able to return to work. 

e)      Before an employee may receive donated leave, the superintendent of education of the 

school district shall appoint a review committee to approve or disapprove the said 

donations of leave, including the determination that the illness is catastrophic within the 

meaning of this section. 

f)       If the total amount of leave that is donated to any employee is not used by the recipient 

employee, the whole days of donated leave shall be returned to the donor employees on a pro 

rata basis, based on the ratio of the number of days of leave donated by each donor employee 

to the total number of days of leave donated by all donor employees. 

g)     All days donated by any employee must be used in full before days from a 

subsequent employee can be received 
 

h)  Donated leave shall not be used in lieu of disability retirement. 

 

 

LEGAL REF.: MS CODE Section 37-7-307 

CROSS REF.: Policy GBRI Absence from Duty 

   

FAMILY MEDICAL LEAVE ACT (FMLA)  

Refer to HSD Policy – GBRIA  

 

PAYROLL DEDUCTIONS – HSD Policy – DJC  

The law requires payroll deductions to cover federal, state, and local income taxes and Social 

Security/Medicare (FICA) and retirement. These deductions are made automatically. Other 

deductions for other programs will be made upon a written authorization by the employee and 

with the approval of the District.  

 

Deductions can be made for health, life and salary protection insurance as well as board 

approved tax-sheltered annuities, and teacher credit union contributions. All requests for changes 

in deductions must be submitted, in writing, prior to the 1st of each month. Deductions may also 

stem from garnishments. When a garnishment is imposed, the administration of the HSD 

complies by withholding a percentage of the employee’s salary, as mandated by law.  

 

It is our policy to comply with the salary basis requirements of the Fair Labor Standards Act 

(FLSA). Therefore, we prohibit any improper deductions from the salaries of exempt employees. 


